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To the Honorable City Council President, Nick Mosby 
and Members of the Baltimore City Council 
City Hall, 100 N. Holliday Street, Room 409 
Baltimore, Maryland 21202 

Re: CC Bill 23-0152R Informational Hearing - Executive Leadership - Vacancies

Dear President and City Council Members, 

The Department of Human Resources (DHR) has reviewed City Council Bill 23-0152R Informational Hearing - Executive Leadership - Vacancies. For the purpose of inviting the Mayor’s Chief of Staff, the City Administrator, representatives from the Department of Public Works, representatives from the Department of Transportation, representatives from the Department of Recreation and Parks, representatives from the Board of Municipal and Zoning Appeals, representatives from the Mayor’s Office of Neighborhood Services, and any other interested parties to come before the City Council to discuss current vacancies in executive leadership positions across all City agencies, the impact of these vacancies on City operations and delivery of services, the impact of relying on long-term “interim” or “acting” executives, current plans to fill such vacancies, and, generally, the City’s ability to attract and retain executive leadership.

DHR has reviewed the above-referenced bill and respectfully submits this report in response. With respect to recruitment for executive level recruitments, DHR’s process is as follows: upon request from the Mayor’s Office to post an executive vacancy, the DHR posts the vacancy using our subscription service on LinkedIn and on Workday. Additionally, for niche positions that require a unique skillset, DHR will post the vacancies with specialty and professional organizations. After posting, DHR’s Executive Recruiter is responsible for sourcing candidates via direct outreach, as well as vetting candidates who have applied via the City website.  Once candidates have been vetted, summaries are prepared relating to conversations had with candidate and resumes are uploaded into a shared folder that is made accessible to the hiring manager, the Director of Human Resources and others members of the prospective interview panel.  

In some instances, hiring managers prefer that they have an opportunity to review the resumes of ALL applicants for the positions.  DHR’s Executive Recruiter works with the hiring manager to determine how the process will flow. Once candidates are identified to interview, the hiring manager works with the Executive Recruiter to schedule the first round of interviews. Finalists are forwarded to the City Administrator, Chief of Staff for final interviews with the Mayor. If a candidate is selected, DHR negotiates the salary with the candidate and works to draft an offer letter and the requisite onboarding documents for the candidate to complete. 

Currently the DHR is working on eight executive level recruitments. The chart below highlights the positions that we are recruiting for and the number of resumes that have been forwarded to the respective hiring managers for consideration. Again, the aforementioned recruitment process is for executive level positions. 


	AGENCY
	POSITION
	DATE POSTED
	LinkedIn
	Workday
Recruitment
	RESUMES SENT
	DATE SENT
	FEEDBACK

	DPW
	Director
	3/8
	13
	8
	4
	3/21
	None

	BCFD
	Fire Chief
	3/7
	15
	21
	19
	3/16
	None

	MOGR
	Director
	N/A
	43
	-
	7
	1/9
	Interviews held

	MOGR
	Deputy Director
	3/22
	       -
	55
	11
	3/9
	None

	
	
	
	
	
	44
	4/6
	Additional Resume were sent over

	DOF
	Chief, Acct. & Payroll
	1/31
	
	8
	8
	4/5
	It was necessary to repost the position.  Recruitment efforts are ongoing.

	F&PERS
	Executive Director
	TBD
	
	
	
	
	Process in progress

	OPI
	Data Fellows Program Manager
	12/22/22
	25
	26
	
	
	Interviews have been scheduled

	MOED
	Executive Director
	TBD
	
	
	
	
	Received request to post position 4/26/23



It is worth noting that a number of external factors also impact executive-level recruitments. One of the most notable factors impacting the City’s ability to compete for executive talent regionally is the fact that executive level positions require City residency within six months of hire. Baltimore City is unique in comparison to surrounding counties with this requirement. Consequently, Baltimore City experiences difficulty recruiting regionally for executive-level vacancies. Several regional candidates have identified the residency requirement as a barrier to moving forward in the recruitment process as the local Ordinance does not provide a waiver or exception process for the residency requirement. 

This lack of flexibility not only adversely impacts the City of Baltimore’s reach regionally, but at large. A recent survey conducted by Deloitte found that 61% of Gen Z employees and 68% of Millennial employees chose new jobs based on issues directly related to flexibility. Only 24% of Gen Z employees and 29% of Millennial employees chose a new job salary or other financial considerations.[footnoteRef:1]  Employers with more flexible offerings experience 3-10 times more applicants for job vacancies across the board.  [1:  https://www.deloitte.com/global/en/issues/work/genzmillennialsurvey.html ] 


DHR remains committed to attracting, developing, and retaining a high performing and diverse workforce and becoming an employer of choice. 

For additional questions or concerns, contact me at Quinton.Herbert@baltimorecity.gov or by phone at 410-396-1563.  

Sincerely, 



Quinton Herbert, JD 
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